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Faculty Assembly
February 18, 2009

Alumni Lounge

Approval of Minutes of January 21, 2009: Approved

Report of the President of the Faculty Assembly: E. Saiff

Kay Fowler has accepted to be a member on the Institutional Effectiveness Committee. Kay Fowler would replace Eric Karlin who is on leave. The Faculty Assembly Executive Council invites nominations for a replacement for Councilor Morley. The nominee has to be tenured and less than ten years of service as a faculty member at Ramapo College as of September 2009. Nominations can be emailed to the secretary of the Faculty Assembly at sgovinda@ramapo.edu. President Saiff also reported briefly on the arrangements for the graduation ceremony. 
Provost’s Report - General Education: B. Barnett
Provost Barnett gave a brief speech on the need to redefine learning goals and outcomes for General Education (GenEd) and develop a curriculum based on the revised goals and outcomes. She emphasized a GenEd curriculum based on learning goals and outcomes for General Education instead of a course-based curriculum development. The speech included mention of the preliminary data collected on the current GenEd curriculum , timeline for revising goals and outcomes, and the implementation of a new GenEd curriculum. Finally, Provost Barnett proposed having a committee charged with the task of developing the GenEd curriculum. 
A discussion followed the talk. Faculty members mentioned that the College can consider existing goals and outcomes defined by Academic Review Committee (ARC) that may be used “as is” or “with modifications”  in order to save time and effort. The idea of viewing development of GenEd curriculum from the perspective of learning goals and outcomes instead of course-based perspectives was appreciated. There were questions regarding the timeline, and the mechanics of developing goals, assessing, and implementing. 

2) SEM Report: R. Ortegon;

Ricardo Ortegon presented the Strategic Enrollment Management Plan. He reported on various aspects of the enrollment including academic profile, diversity, SAT scores, and competing schools were presented. 
3) Mentoring and orientation:

President Saiff informed faculty members about the mentoring orientation reports on the Faculty Assembly Website.
ITS Report: S. Massimo

Scotty Massimo briefed faculty on the various programs available for Moodle training for the easy transition to Moodle technology in fall. She mentioned three programs Moodle Lunch Bunch, Getting Started Workshop, and the FastTrackers Lunch Bunch. 

Reports from Faculty Representatives to BOT Committees: None. 

Union Report: No report.

President Kuchta reported that the Council of NJ State College Locals has denied Governor’ Office request to reopen the Contract. The current Contract is in effect until 2011.  

Old Business: none

New Business: none

 Quick Announcements: James Morley reminded faculty members about the Dinner Lecture Series at 4 p.m. in Pavilion followed by the .

